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COMES NOW Laclede Gas Company (“Laclede” or “Company”) and in response to Three Year Summary Report Concerning Laclede’s Copper Service Line Replacement Program filed by the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) on August 1, 2003, states as follows: 


Laclede believes that the Staff has provided an excellent overview of the substantial progress that has been made to date in Laclede’s direct-buried Copper Service Line Replacement Program (the “Program”) and generally concurs in Staff’s Recommendations.  Given the thoroughness with which Staff has addressed the subject, Laclede will limit its Response to a few clarifications of the points made by Staff in its Report.


First, Laclede concurs with Staff’s recommendation at page 7 of its Report that the Program’s current annual replacement requirement should be maintained at this time.  Laclede concurs in this recommendation based on its understanding that such a requirement, like any other safety obligation mandated by the Commission, will continue to be subject to potential revision by the Commission as new information concerning the Program’s operation and impact on public safety is gathered and evaluated.

Second, Laclede agrees with Staff’s observation on page 5 of its Report that the Company’s GIS program has been useful in prioritizing replacements in an efficient manner and that there has been an especially significant reduction in the number of copper service lines in Pressure Region 1.  Laclede would simply add that the significant reduction in copper service lines in Pressure Region 1 is also a direct by-product of a conscious decision that was made by the Company before the GIS system was even implemented to focus more of its resources on replacing services in that higher pressure area.

Finally, Laclede believes that Staff’s reference at page 12 of its Report to the program under consideration in Case No. GO-2003-0506 should be clarified to reflect that there is “no current program schedule in place,” and that “ a program schedule has been proposed” in that case.

WHEREFORE, for the foregoing reasons, Laclede respectfully requests that the Commission consider this Response.
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